CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 24, 2003

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
McKinley Williams (Chair), Carlos Murillo, Jim Taylor, Benny Barnes, Eun Chul Yoon, Ron Weston (for Saul Jones), Frank Hernandez, Darlene Poe, Paul Lee, Jeanette Moore

ABSENT:
Lynda Lawrence, Randy Watkins

I. Key Policy

Everyone was referred to the proposed change to the key policy in the College Procedures Handbook that was adopted by the Safety Committee.  

In the first sentence of the second paragraph, “division chairperson” should be changed to 
“division dean”.  In the last two sentences of the third paragraph, “employee’s manager or supervisor” should be changed to “division dean or appropriate manager”.  

Also in the last paragraph, after the sentence “Collection of the keys is the responsibility of the division dean or appropriate manager.” the following sentence should be added:  “The keys need to be turned back into Police Services to be reissued.”

Plan of Action

Mary Healy will make the Operations Council’s revisions to the proposed revision and send it to all Operations Council members for approval before it is sent back to the Safety Committee.

II.  Signage on Campus
Mariles Magalong has sent this agenda item to the Operations Council.  The Early Learning Center staff would like a sign on the new building, and Contra Costa County, who also uses part of the building, would like a sign as well.  It was felt that if the County wants a sign, they should absorb part of the cost.

Jim Taylor said that much information is needed, such as what the signs will say, where they will be placed on the building, and where the money will come from.  The possibility of this being part of the whole signage project on campus will be investigated.  

Plan of Action
McKinley Williams and Jim Taylor will discuss this issue with Tom Beckett.  
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III.  Campus Map

Everyone was referred to the proposed new map, which shows the new parking areas on campus.  It was felt that the map is very hard to read.  Many inaccuracies were noted.

1.  
The building marked with the big “R” should be removed.  

2.
The number of the parking lots is not accurate.  

3.
The blank area next to the gym, before Lot 12, should be shown as “Lot 11”.  

4.
“Campus Circle” should be removed, and the entire area designated as “Lot 1”.

5.
The map should designate “additional parking” all along Campus Drive, instead of the little dots.

6.
The map should clearly indicate that Library Drive is “Not a Through Street”.  

7.
The small parking lots on either side of the PS-Bldg. should be marked “Lot 15” and “Lot 16”.

8.
“Proposed Site of the Biotech Incubator” should be designated.

9.
The soccer field and baseball field should be marked.

10.
All emergency telephones on campus should be shown.

11.
Under “Services”, Matriculation/Advising should be eliminated.  Most students understand Counseling, which is also shown.

12.
Custodial Services is not shown at all on the map, and should be added in the lower right corner of Lot 9.

13.
The small rectangle at the lower right corner of the tennis courts should be removed.

Faculty who will be moving into the VA-Bldg. have asked where they will park.  Paul Lee said there is always plenty of staff parking in Lots 11 and 12.  Lot 6 also has staff parking, but Lots 4 and 5 are strictly student parking.  

Plans of Action
1.
Jim Taylor will add two staff parking spots in both Lot 4 and Lot 5. 

2.  
All changes made to the current map will be given to Barb Ross for the schedule.
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IV.  Other

A.  Safety Committee

Darlene Poe reported that the Safety Committee wanted Operations Council to know that Martin Padilla needs keys to the supply cabinets in the event of an emergency at night.  Darlene gave McKinley Williams two sets of the keys, one set for Mr. Williams, and one set for Martin.  One key opens all the supply cabinets, except the cabinet in the Gym Annex.  That cabinet has a padlock, and that’s what the other key is for.

B.  NSF National Conference on Mentoring

Carlos Murillo reported that the NSF National Conference on Mentoring will be held on the CCC Campus on Thursday, April 29, 2004 through Saturday, May 1, 2004.  Between 120 and 150 people will be attending.  

Part of it will be held in the Knox Center and eight additional classrooms will be needed on Friday, April 30.  There will be a dinner Friday night and a breakfast Saturday morning.  Carlos is hoping to hold the dinner and breakfast in the gymnasium.  The cafeteria has a maximum capacity of 120 and the fireside room’s maximum is 115.  The conference will conclude at 12 noon on Saturday, May 1.  

Governor Schwarzenegger and President Bush have both been invited to the conference.  A representative for at least one of them will be attending.  Carlos hopes to finalize the program by the end of this week.  

McKinley Williams thanked Carlos for taking the leadership for this project.  Carlos applied for CCC to host the conference, and CCC was selected.  CCC is the only community college to host the conference in the program’s history, and it is a very prestigious honor.

C.  Priority Enrollment

Jeanette Moore reported that priority enrollment started today.  This is something we are really pushing to advertise.  There are signs all around campus.  Students are assigned to labs and given instructions  on how to go into the website.  Any students with questions about registration should be encouraged to utilize our services online and on the telephone.  

A lab is set up in #AA-137A.  The process is in place and we look forward to students enrolling on line and by phone.  Eun Chul Yoon was urged to take this information back to the students.

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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